
 

31 July 2017 

 
RMS Reference: SYD16/01666  
DP&E Ref: SSD 8126 
 
 
Team Leader Social Infrastructure 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
 
Attention: Michelle Niles 

 
 
Dear Michelle 
 
EXHIBITION OF EIS REDEVELOPMENT UNSW CLIFFBROOK CAMPUS (SSD 8126) 45-51 
BEACH STREET COOGEE 

 
Reference is made to the Department of Planning and Environment (DP&E) letter dated 9 June 
2017, regarding the abovementioned Application which was referred to Roads and Maritime 
Services (Roads and Maritime) for comment in accordance with Schedule 3 of the State 
Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007.    
 
Roads and Maritime has reviewed the submitted application and raises no objection to the 
proposal, as it is unlikely to have a significant impact on the classified road network.  
Access and parking arrangements should be in accordance with Council’s requirements. 
 
Any further inquiries in relation to this development application can be directed to the undersigned 
on 8849 2702 or development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Rachel Nicholson  
A/Senior Land Use Planner 
Network Sydney CBD Precinct 
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